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LABOR & EMPLOYMENT LAW ALERT  
 
Proposed Amendments to Act 100 Extend Protection Against  
Employment Discrimination to Employees with Criminal Convictions 
 
Senate Bill 1730 (“SB 1730”), which would amend Puerto Rico Act No. 100 of June 30, 1959 (“Act 
100”) to extend protection against employment discrimination by reason of social condition to 
individuals with criminal records, was sent to Governor Fortuño for his signature on June 30, 2011.  
The amendments provide that when employers make any employment determination regarding 
individuals with criminal convictions, they must take into account the following factors:  
 

•         The relationship between the crime committed and the nature of the job;  

•         The rehabilitation of the employee or applicant.  The employer must consider any relevant 
information provided by the applicant or a third party regarding his or her rehabilitation.  This 
information may include: 

o        The nature and seriousness of the offense, 

o        The age of the applicant at the time the crime was committed, and 

o        The time that has elapsed since the conviction. 

•         The legitimate interest of the employer in protecting its property and providing security to 
itself, third parties, or the public in general.   

SB 1730 does not specifically create a “per se” or unconditional protected class for criminal convicts.  
SB 1730 does, however, extend the protections of the protected class of “social condition” afforded by 
Act 100 to ex-convicts, by requiring employers to use the factors discussed above when making 
employment decisions.  
  
Employers may need to evaluate their hiring and employment practices to ensure that these do not 
violate Act 100 as amended by SB 1730, as it would become effective immediately upon the 
Governor’s signature.   
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
If you have any questions or comments, or wish additional information regarding this matter, please 
contact any of the following attorneys:   
 

Alfredo Hopgood 787-250-5689 ah@mcvpr.com 
Francisco Chévere 787-250-5615 fc@mcvpr.com 
Jorge A. Antongiorgi 787-250-5659 jab@mcvpr.com 
María Antongiorgi 787-250-2624 maj@mcvpr.com 
Maggie Correa 787-250-5621 mc@mcvpr.com 
Anita Montaner 787-250-5652 ams@mcvpr.com 
James D. Noel 787-250-5673 jdn@mcvpr.com 
Miguel Palou 787-250-5686 mps@mcvpr.com 
Radamés A. “Rudy” Torruella 787-250-5679 rat@mcvpr.com 
   

 
 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any 
prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be 
formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 


